
Executive Board Meeting Notes for February 23rd 2021 

 

Roll Call: @ 7:05 pm    Alisa Trovato, Jason Oglesby, Tim Marks, Laura Lieber,  Sharron Brown,  Gary Gudino, Paul Mallo, 

Katherine Scott, Jack Heerdt 

 

Public Comments: None 

  

 

Old Business: 

a) January 26th   Minutes- Reviewed and approved by Sharron Brown and Jason Oglesby 

b) Treasurers Report- Income $95,000. Concession stand deposits made after the fact. Audit is underway. Approved by 

Sharron Brown and Jason Oglesby.  

c) Kolb complex-Sharron met with pro clean about the tower. Tower is not that bad. Tiles need to be cleaned. Will 

have someone look at the brick on the North side for tuckpointing. Audio is bad per Paul. Sharron may have a guy 

that can take a look at it. Will get a proposal for the work that needs to be done. Alisa met with a general 

contractor. Go with a firm vs one man? One guy may be half the cost.  Katherine’s dad is an architect so he may 

look at it. Need health inspection? Doing a steel building. Can be done by next winter. Once plans are done they 

need to go to the village per Paul. Gary said that soil samples also need to be done. Roughly a $200,000 project.  

d) 2021 Spring Registration-Boys t-Ball (73), Shetland (47), Pinto (37), Mustang (28), Bronco (11), Pony (2), Girls T Ball 

(28), Munchkin (38), Pixie (34), Petite (39), Juniors (4), Seniors (4). Total=513. Last year at this time we had 613. 

May pull the plug on Pony if there are no more registrations.  Have Pam send another blast out. Sharron and Tim to 

send e mails out to the VP’s. Want to get these numbers up. Concerned about Mustang. Stop at 13 kids for Bronco. 

Jason asked about Bill Browns team going full time. See the August 4th 2020 notes. Board did approve. SWI’s 

numbers are due early April.  

e) VP’s for Boys & Girls-Tim needs T Ball. Has a meeting on Monday. Sharron still needs Mustang. 

f) Boys & Girls Travel By-Laws- Tim wants them to mirror the boys. Needs to add 15 u up no candy fundraiser. Sharron 

needs to add that too .Put in pandemic clause. Paul asked if we could see the by laws. Will be e mailed to us for 

approval.  

g) Picture Day-May 15 and May 16 

 

 

 New Business: 

a) 12U Heidorn Proposal- From Greg Heidorn. I'm writing to you to share background into how my team has decided 
they would like to pursue a trip to Myrtle Beach instead of Cooperstown.  After I explain how we got to this 
decision, I will go into the budget impacts of this decision.  At that point, I would like your approval to proceed with 
one of the plans I propose.  Of course, I can hop on a call or zoom at any time to talk this over with you. Why 
Change from Cooperstown to Myrtle Beach? New York state travel restrictions due to COVID are fairly restrictive.  
They require out of state persons to enter the state, get tested, quarantine for 3 days, and maintain proof of COVID 
negativity via paperwork on demand at risk of fines between $2,000 and $10,000.It is uncertain that New York will 
allow Cooperstown All-Star Village to host teams in the barracks.  There is some very fresh news on this, but it is 
dependent on both the health, societal, and political climate in New York state. The team worked hard to fundraise 
over $20,000 to give our boys a baseball experience -- while everyone idolizes the Cooperstown experience, we all 
agree that it will be different and less impactful than in years prior to COVID. The Cal Ripken Experience is a week 
long tournament experience that many of us in the community are familiar with.  It has been a long-standing 
alternative for teams without Cooperstown bids.  We actively sought this as a backup option and waitlisted it. We 
held a team vote and the team decided 9-2 in favor of making the change.  I abstained to ensure there wouldn't be 



a tie. What is the cost difference between Myrtle Beach and Cooperstown? Cooperstown for 12 players and 4 
coaches will be $22,665.  Of which we already paid $3,000 in early deposits to secure our place.  We will effectively 
lose this deposit with this decision, however, I can try to sell the deposit to another team for 50-75 cents on the 
dollar if I act soon.  Cooperstown will allow this transfer of funds, but will not refund the deposits.  This includes 
lodging for the 16 people. Myrtle Beach for 12 players and 5 coaches will be $8,925.  (we are adding a 
coach)   This does not include lodging for the 17 people. The difference between the two costs on a per person 
basis is $1,295 to $525, or $770.This decision means that my team will have about a $10,000 surplus in their Oak 
Lawn Baseball account. I am seeking your approval and support for one or all of the following plan: Allow us to 
write a check to cover a lodging for each family and coach that is commensurate with the cost difference between 
Cooperstown and Myrtle Beach.  I am proposing that we cover only the players, not the coaches. I would like to 
provide a $770 stipend to each family to offset the costs of lodging, some of which were previously tied up in the 
larger Cooperstown fee.  This total of stipends would be $9,240, within the budget for the Cooperstown fees we 
accounted for.  Phil can attest to our budget, fundraising, and accountability there. I would work with Phil to 
identify 2-3 hotels that will block the rooms and accept a check from OLB to defray the lodging costs.  There would 
be no cash shared or distributed to any family. The cost of the Ripken Tournament plus the lodging stipend would 
use the funds that we raised to give the boys a baseball experience.  Very straightforward. There is a lot of 
timeliness and urgency here -- please let me know if you approve, or if you want to talk further, or if you   have 
issues with the plan I am proposing. Thank you for your consideration ,Greg Heidorn. Board voted yes for approval 
 FOR THIS YEAR only due to COVID-19.  

 
b) New parent meeting-Should offer. Do it on Zoom. Tuesday April 6th at 7:30 PM. Send out a question and answer 

form. Monitor the chat. Ask questions at the end.  

c) Fundraising ideas for Kolb project-Web site called What a crock to put crock pot meals on. We get portion of 

proceeds. Do an end of season kid/parent game. HR derby. Unfortunately  cannot do a big fundraiser now.  Send 

Alisa any fundraising ideas.  

 

Executor Reports: 

a) Uniforms: Were ordered. Tim and Sharron to get the numbers for pant sizes. No try on’s this year. Mid March get 

with Hot Corner to have all jerseys numbered.  

b) Sponsorship: Family in organization owns Lack and Sons, they want to sponsor the whole t ball division. New 

congresswoman Newman to send check. Asking Catholic schools for money.  

c) Fields:  Not in attendance 

d) Equipment: Looking at bags. Will order closer to April. Will have them color coded by division.  

e) Field Scheduler: High school is not sure on what direction they are going as of yet.  

f) Corresponding Secretary: Open 

g) Recording Secretary: Nothing 

h) Boys President:  All good 

i) Girls President:  Everything already covered.  

 

Adjournment: 8:05 PM 

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 30th  8:00 PM on Zoom 


